

January 12, 2012

A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, January 12, 2012 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:00 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright, Chair




Don Irvine 




Liz Sciortino 




Don Thorp




Bruce Peckham  


ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones 

OTHERS: 
Ed Walsh, Planning Board Chair
Minutes were taken by Debbie Tvrdik.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m. 

ROBERTS AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING 

Russell Roberts, 173 Avon Road, Rochester, NY, came before the board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 1.03 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 191.03-001, located in an RA-2 zone, to decrease the size of a pre-existing non-conforming lot by approximately 0.60 acres.

Mr. Wright invited Mr. Roberts to approach the Zoning Board and stated that the Affidavit of the posting of the sign was in the file.  Mr. Wright waived the reading of the Public Notice because it was published in The Sentinel. Mr. Wright asked if all members of the Board had seen the property.  The board members indicated that they had seen the property.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Roberts to state his purpose for the variance.

Mr. Roberts stated that he was the owner of 3842 Clover Street, in the Town of Mendon.  Mr. Roberts stated that he would like to apply for an area variance to transfer the vacant parcel on the West side of Clover Street to Todd Henderson, the owner of the parcel that surrounds the parcel in question.  Mr. Roberts stated that he is seeking an area variance because on the property in question was built, in the mid 1800’s, a blacksmith shop which is now a vacant parcel.  Mr. Roberts further stated that the home on the East side of Clover Street is a prior non-conforming parcel in a RA-2 area.  Mr. Roberts further stated that there is only one acre between the two sides of Clover Street.  Mr. Roberts stated that the variance is to make the parcel with the home less non-conforming.  Mr. Roberts stated that no use would change, nothing visible would change and that Mr. Henderson would gain the privacy and security he is seeking with purchasing this parcel.

Mr. Wright stated that the one lot is on two sides of Route 65, Clover Street, and asked if there is only one Tax Map Number for the parcel in question.

Mr. Roberts stated that there is only one Tax Map Number to this parcel.

Mr. Wright stated this matter is either a subdivision or an administrative transfer to an adjoining property.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Roberts if he had a purchase document from Mr. Henderson.  Mr. Roberts stated that he does have a purchase agreement from Mr. Henderson. Mr. Wright stated that the board does not have a copy of the purchase agreement.  Mr. Roberts stated that he had the purchase agreement with him and that he would get a copy to the board.  Mr. Wright asked if there is a price in the purchase agreement.  Mr. Roberts said there was a price in the agreement.  Mr. Wright asked if there was anything in the purchase agreement referring to the non-conforming status or that the parcel requires a variance.  Mr. Roberts stated that there is a contingency in the document regarding non-conformity and variance requirements.  

Mr. Jones stated that the contingency is not an issue.

Mr. Wright stated that there is already a transfer to the adjoining property owner and this is really not a subdivision and it is not going to create another lot, but it is going to become part of Mr. Henderson’s Tax ID Number and parcel.

Mr. Jones stated that he spoke with Mr. Voorhees who stated that the transfer being described could take place administratively. 

Mr. Wright asked if there were any other issues relative to the fact that this property is adjoining Mendon Ponds Park.  The board had no issues.

Mr. Jones stated that this situation does not require a SEQRA review.  The RA zone has disappeared, but for some places that still exists.  The property on the East side of the road has no changes other than to permit this to be a smaller parcel.

Mr. Roberts stated that he has a party interested in the house as well.  Mr. Wright asked if the party is aware that the vacant parcel across the road will not be a part of the purchase.  Mr. Roberts stated that the buyers were aware and very pleased with the proposed parcel changes.

Mr. Irvine asked if the variance is to make the one parcel with the house smaller.  Mr. Roberts stated yes.

A discussion followed regarding Mendon Ponds Park purchasing the property and relations to wetlands in the surrounding areas.

A discussion followed regarding the parcel being situated in an agricultural district. 

Mr. Wright asked if there were any comments from the public.  Mr. Ed Walsh stated that the purchase offer removed all questions. 

There were no other questions from the Board. 

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Roberts:

1. Whether the benefit you want to achieve can be achieved by any other means feasible to you.  Mr. Roberts stated no.

2. In your view, will this create an undesirable change in the character of the neighborhood or any other nearby property?  Mr. Roberts stated no.

3. Would you consider this request substantial?  Mr. Roberts stated yes.

4. In your view of this request, do you feel this will have adverse or environmental effects?  Mr. Roberts stated no.

5. Is this alleged difficulty self-created?  Mr. Roberts stated no. 

MOTION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Mr. Irvine, to close the public hearing.

ADOPTED

Mr. Irvine – aye; Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Thorp - aye, Mr. Peckham – aye; Mr. Wright - aye.

A discussion followed regarding procedures for the variance.  Mr. Roberts left the meeting.

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to approve Minutes of December 8, 2011 Zoning Board meeting with recommended changes from the board.

A discussion followed regarding the December 8th minutes.

MOTION

Mr. Peckham moved, seconded by no one, to table the minutes of December 8, 2011 Zoning Board meeting with recommended changes from the board until January 26, 2012 

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to withdraw his motion to approve the Minutes of December 8, 2011 Zoning Board meeting, with recommended changes from the board.

MOTION

Mr. Peckham moved, seconded by Mr. Wright to table the approval of the December 8, 2011 Zoning Board minutes with recommended changes from the board, until January 26, 2012

ADOPTED

Mr. Irvine – aye; Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Thorp - aye, Mr. Peckham – aye; Mr. Wright – aye. 

A general discussion followed regarding conditions on property being purchased during variance procedures.

Mr. Wright stated that he would prepare the Roberts Determination for January 26, 2012.

A general discussion followed regarding variance procedures and flag lots.

MOTION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to adjourn the Zoning Board meeting at 7:48 p.m.

ADOPTED

Mr. Irvine – aye; Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Thorp - aye, Mr. Peckham – aye; Mr. Wright – aye.
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